
Dear parents and carers, 

Christmas and New Year seems so long ago, but I hope that you all managed to have a restful and enjoyable time with your families where 

possible.  

We hope that you are all keeping safe and well in this very tumultuous and strange week. I heard someone say “What a year this week has 

been” and I think that pretty much sums it up. After one day back at school, following the Prime Minister’s announcement on Monday  

evening our lives changed once again. I would like to thank you all for your understanding when we contacted you that evening about 

school places for the next day. Further to the ’emergency home learning packs’ that were given out for this week in line with guidance from 

the Department for Education, over the past few days we have been putting into place plans for more robust 

remote education provision for the rest of this half term, which will start on Monday 11th. This has included the 

staff learning all about Google Classroom (every day is a school day!). We hope you will enjoy using this multi-

functional online learning platform to receive and submit work; we think it will make your child’s home learning a 

bit easier to manage. More information about this was emailed out to you all, and further details can be found on 

our school website. If anyone has any questions about your child’s remote learning, or if you need support with 

access to adequate technology, then please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Our Collective Worship theme for this half term is ‘courage’, which I think is apt in these times of worry and uncertainty. Seeing the recent 

news and statistics about the increase in Covid cases has led to greater anxiety, especially if there is someone close to us who has been  

affected by Covid. We all need to support each other to find greater courage within these difficult times. You will all be trying to juggle home 

learning with work pressures, and we are here to support you with this, either through practical advice or providing support for the mental 

health and wellbeing of you and your children. We will get through this together. 

The new lockdown laws came into force on Wednesday 6th January, and it is so important that these are followed by everyone to help   

minimise the transmission of Covid and keep our families and staff safe:   

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/national-lockdown-stay-at-home 

We hope you manage to have a good weekend. Stay safe and keep warm! 

Best wishes, 

Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

 

 

Learning and Achieving Through Love, 

Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship focus is: Epiphany 

“Now after Jesus was born in Bethlehem of Judea in the days of 

Herod the king, behold, wise men from the east came to Jerusa-

lem, saying, “Where is he who has been born king of the Jews? 

For we saw his star when it rose and have come to worship 

him.”  

Matthew 2:1-2 

 

 Lord, grant me tenacious courage as I go through this day. 

When I am tempted to give up, help me to keep going.  

Grant me a cheerful spirit when things don't go my way.  

And give me courage to do whatever needs to be done. 

In Jesus' name, Amen.  

The wise men showed courage because they followed a star 

and travelled from afar to a distance land to worship the 

baby Jesus.  



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in years 3-6 are charged at £2.15 per day.  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

The last day of this half-term is  
Friday 12th February  

 
The first day of next half-term is  

Monday 22nd February  

Doodle Maths 
 

Well done to Macarthur Class, who 
are the top Doodlers this week! 

 
Well done to Martha and Katherine who have both achieved a  

100-day streak! 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday W/c 11th 

Pizza Sausages Roast Chicken Chicken Curry Fish Fingers Option 1 

Jacket Potato Jacket Potato Jacket Potato Jacket Potato Jacket Potato Option 2 

Dessert Shortbread Fruit Crumble Ice Cream Sponge Cake Cookie 

 

 
 

More information about our remote education provision during school closures is 

being sent out to parents via email, and it is also available on our website on the 

Covid-19 page.  
 

We will be using the online multi-functional platform Google Classroom  

to set and receive work.  
 

Instructions on how to use this will be emailed out to parents, as well as being  

available on our website and on the following links: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xsAM9RGShaA 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2Iowi-gmbys 
 

If you need any support or advice about remote learning, please do not hesitate to 

contact the school.  

 

 

At Brighstone Primary School, keeping children safe remains one of our top priorities.  

 

Even during “lockdown” we remain absolutely committed to keeping children safe. If you have any concerns  

regarding the safeguarding of children, we are still here for you so please do not hesitate to contact us: 
 

Email our safeguarding team on: safeguarding@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

 

If there is an emergency and you believe a child is in immediate danger, you must call 999. 

If your concern is urgent, please contact the Hampshire MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub) line on: 0300 3000 117 or email 

- childrens.services@hants.gov.uk 

Out of hours contact telephone number for Children's Services Phone 0300 555 1373 

If you are unsure about anything to do with a child’s safety you can call the NSPCC Advice Line on 0808 800 5002  

 

 

If you have any plastic milk bottle 
tops, please bring them to the school   

entrance when you are out doing 
one of the permitted activities (while 

ensuring that you are within the 
lockdown laws). 

These bottle tops will then be passed 
onto Ability Dogs 4 Young People 
where they will be used to raise 
money for this very worthwhile  

charity! 

 

mailto:safeguarding@brighstoneprimary.org.uk
tel:0808%20800%205002


Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

Wellbeing Window 
This week’s suggestion is Self-care! 

 
With everything that is going on in the world 

right now, self-care is VITAL! Most people 
feel that they don’t have the time to do 

something for themselves but just try one 
thing from the list of suggestions, it could be 

once a day or once a week, you choose: 
 

Take a walk 
Take a hot bath 

Watch reruns of your favourite TV shows 
Give yourself a facial 

Tidy your bedroom or living area 
Write lists/goals 

“Brain dump” into a journal 
Write down three things you are grateful for 

Do 10 minutes of stretching 
Clean out your email inbox 

Declutter 
Have a hot drink and relax 

Listen to a motivational podcast 
Bake your favourite treat 

 
Do something for you. You won’t regret it. 

 

 

Please reach out for help 
This lockdown may be a difficult time for you and your 

child/ren. Do please let us know if you are struggling and 
we will do our best to help you or point you in the  

direction of services available, please speak to Melissa on 
740285 or email: m.jones@brighstoneprimary.org.uk  




